## MADISON COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 5 SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING CB MURRAY BUILDING Tuesday, January 11, 2022

The safety committee meeting was called to order at 6:15 p.m. by William T. C. Wood.

Committee members present were: Micheal Wetherbee, William T.C. Wood, Ridgley Elser (Zoom), Emily McParland, and Lois Tate were present. Rahn Abbott and Kord Anderson were absent.

Visitors: Luke Cordingley

Public Comment: None

School Safety:

Occupational Safety Report: The Clerk informed the committee that a report from MSGIA, the District's workers' compensation carrier, showed no claims in the last three years, and minor claims for a few years prior to that; the District has been through several state work place safety inspections by the Department of Labor and Industry, and were able to rectify any issues immediately; overall, the District makes safety of staff a priority.

Other: The committee discussed other areas where there may need improvements, including, but not limited to, the following: the sidewalk between the high school and CB Murray tends to have ice on it due to the drainage and runoff from the roof; the playground has a low spot where a large ice patch forms every year; there isn't a staff lounge, and staff don't really tend to take care of themselves very well; Reflex Protect will need to be replaced in the next year; the staff received more training before school started, but training substitutes on the Reflex Protect product is a good idea; the District's health insurance carrier does offer a wellness program that we may want to take part in.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

At 6:40 p.m., the meeting was adjourned.

The minutes of this meeting were recorded and transcribed by Rebecca E. Larsen, District Clerk.

CLERK